
From: Grant Ullrich <Grant.Ullrich@cityofchicago.org>  
Sent: Wednesday, March 22, 2023 6:06 PM 
To: Steve Berlin <Steve.Berlin@cityofchicago.org> 
Cc: Matthew Beaudet <Matthew.Beaudet@cityofchicago.org> 
Subject: FW: Gifts accepted on behalf of the city 
 
Steve, 
 
Various DOB senior staff received the pictured gifts (4 candy bars and 2 tins of popcorn) from 
an expediter and an employee of a city vendor, which could not be accepted because of DOB’s 
zero gift rule. After being forgotten in a corner of my office for a bit, they have been put out in a 
common area for enjoyment, pursuant to the gift prohibition provisions of the Ethics Ordinance. 
 
Please let me know if you need additional info. 
 
Thanks, 
Grant 
 
-- 
Grant Ullrich 
Managing Deputy Commissioner 
City of Chicago Department of Buildings 
(312) 744-7579  |  grant.ullrich@cityofchicago.org 
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